
 

 
 

 
January 23, 2024 
 
JoAnne Deneron 
Chairperson 
Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board 
200 Scotia Centre, 5102-50th Ave 
Yellowknife, NT  X1A 2N7 
 
 
Dear JoAnne Deneron: 
 
The Northern Participant Funding Program (the Program) has approved participant 
funding for the Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board’s (the Board) 
Technical Review of the Developer’s Assessment Report (DAR) of The Government of 
the Northwest Territories’ proposed Mackenzie Valley Highway project.  
 
The Program has reviewed and approved funding allocations to 13 applicants. I am 
satisfied that these allocations will provide the best value to the Board’s environmental 
assessment process. I am pleased to award the following amounts to the successful 
applicants: 
 

Recipient Amount provided  
Délı̨nę Got’ı̨nę Government $100,940.00 

Acho Dene Koe First Nation $19,840.00 
Délı̨nę Renewable Resources 
Council $135,279.00 
Fort Norman Métis Community $149,729.00 
Łı́ıdlı̨ı̨ Kų́ę́ First Nation $149,900.00 
Gwich’in Tribal Council $123,759.00 
The Tlegohli Got' ine Government 
Incorporated $70,400.00 
Sahtú Renewable Resources Board $150,000.00 
Pehdzeh Ki First Nation $130,193.00 
Sahtu Secretariat Inc $112,000.00 
Tulita Dene Band $97,049.00 
Tulita Land Corporation $68,416.00 
Yamoga Lands Corporation $112,319.00 

TOTAL  $1,419,824.00 
 
This funding is contingent on each party being able to enter into and meet the 
requirements of a contribution funding agreement with Crown-Indigenous Relations and 
Northern Affairs Canada. The central point of contact for these agreements will be 



 

 
 

Brandon Roebuck, Northern Participant Funding Program Manager, Crown-Indigenous 
Relations and Northern Affairs, Brandon.Roebuck@rcaanc-cirnac.gc.ca. 
 
In closing, I would like to thank the Board for their efforts in ensuring all parties have the 
meaningful opportunity to bring important information to the assessment of the 
Government of the Northwest Territories’ proposed Mackenzie Valley Highway project.  
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
 
 
Jennifer Walsh 
A/Director, Environment & Renewable Resource Management 
Northern Affairs Organization 
Crown-Indigenous Relations and Northern Affairs Canada 
Tel: 819-639-7342 
Jennifer.Walsh@rcaanc-cirnac.gc.ca  
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